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PATRICE C FLOYD 
PO BOX 718 
EAGLE POINT, OR 97524 

REFERENCE: FILE#: P 82531 

Dear Ms. Floyd, 

Water Resources Department 
Commerce Building 

158 12th Street NE 
Salem, OR 97310-0210 

(503) 378-3739 
FAX (503) 378-8130 

I want to apologize for.any confusion which may have resulted from the letter we sent to you 
about a week ago. I hope this follow-up letter will better explain our "ponds" program, and give 
you a clearer picture of what is happening with your pond. 

In 1995, the legislature adopted a new law intended to help address a legal problem with many 
existing ponds throughout the state. These ponds had been developed over the years by land 
owners who were not aware that water rights may have been required. In order to make sure that 
all the ponds were "legal" the legislature approved HB 2376 in 1995, which set out a process for 
filing a notice of the pond with our department. Under the law, such notices could be filed until 
January 31, 1997. Ourjob was then to determine whether any of the ponds resulted in injury to 
other existing water rights, or created a detrimental impact on fish. 

This simplified review process was intended to make it easier for the owners of existing ponds to 
receive final water right certificates. The 1995 law also required that we provide a comment 
period, which ended on August L 1997. During this time, we were required to accept comments 
as to whether a pond may in fact be resulting in injury to other water rights or creating a 
detrimental impact to fish. After the close of that comment period, our department was given 
180 days in which to evaluate the comments, give notice to the pond owners, and identify 
whether mitigation measures would be required to alleviate the injury to other water rights or 
impacts to fish. 

This is why you received a letter from us last week. For more than 16,000 ponds on which 
notices were filed under HB 2376, about 960 comments were received. From those comments, 
we determined that about half would appear to require mitigation measures. A total of 450 
letters were sent out last week to pond owners like you. 



The purpose of these letters was to advise you that the comments had been received, and to 
provide you with an opportunity to get back to us with any information you might have to show 
that the mitigation should not be required - either because you disagree with the comment that 
we received, or because you have a better idea of how to remedy the situation. 

The letter you received included a copy of the comments we received about your pond, along 
with our proposed mitigation plan. We need to hear from you by December 10, 1997, as to 
whether you disagree with the underlying comment or with our proposed mitigation. We do 
encourage you to get back to us by the deadline, and we will make every effort to accommodate 
your suggestions. 

Again, I offer my sincere apology for any confusion or irritation caused by our earlier letter. I 
hope this letter provides additional background information that will help you respond to the 
questions about your pond. If you have questions about this process, please let us know. I urge 
you to call our Water Rights Information staff at 1-800-624-3199 extension 499. In some 
circumstances they may also involve your local Watermaster for additional help. We will try our 
best to work through this with you. 

Martha 0. Pagel 
Director 
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